


GAVWD 7-15-2020 Meeting Minutes
Attendees:  Norm Silber, Jack Kelley, Howard Epstein, Taylor DeOgburn - NESC, Don Vaughan - NESC, Jon Warzocha – Horizons Engineering, Joel Banaszak – Horizons Engineering, Brian McCall (via conf. call)

5:36 meeting was called to order

Horizon’s Engineering representatives explained the preliminary findings of their demand & safe yield analysis done on PS #7 wells in an effort to see if we can idle PS #5 instead of spend the money to bring it fully into State compliance for sanitary measures, and pump station safety, which could require about $250k to accomplish.  The preliminary findings looked promising in that there was plenty of water in the Poor Farm Brook area wells (wells 7C & 7D) to potentially make up for the removal of PS5 as a normal source well. 

Horizon’s advised they will complete their analysis and draft write-up of the well testing results by July 27th, with the objective of a vetted final write up by August 3rd.  The letter should be our major exhibit to the State regarding our plans for PS #5.  It was suggested that if the wells seem to have sufficient water to offset well #5, then we should test our thesis for a period of several months before potentially decommissioning the well.  It was deemed critical that we ensure we don’t experience serious friction loss as PS7 tries to offset PS5.  Ideally, even if the decision is that well 5 & PS5 can be decommissioned, we should ask the State to let us keep it as an emergency source for the future, committing to not use it unless we discuss with them first.  Jon Warzocha thought it was a possibility, but a long shot that the State would agree to let us keep PS #5 without putting a lot of money into it because:
· The State doesn’t like the PS’s infrastructure, with steps down into the well for safety reasons
· The State doesn’t like the 4-log needs to sanitize the water, even after moving the chlorination process out of the well.
Horizons advised it would take about a month for the State to review any request made by GAVWD regarding PS #5.

There was considerable discussion about the need to test the raw water fluoride from the PS #7 wells to be sure we can handle the extra water pulled from those wells if PS #5 is taken offline.  The commissioners agreed this was necessary and should be done.   In conjunction with the fluoride testing discussion it was suggested that we will very likely need to do a “media” rebedding at PS7, which will cost in neighborhood of $50k +/-.  

There was discussion of need to get the issues with PS #5 behind us because capital budgeting for other projects is being held up by the potentially very large expense needed for PS #5 if the decision is we can’t abandon it and it must be rehabilitated.


Reviewed operator’s report and approved the payment of the July invoice of $22,429.63 subject to receipt of a copy of the invoices associated with the invoice.  Jack Kelley offered the motion, seconded by Howard Epstein, Kelley & Epstein voted to approve.  Norm Silber had left the meeting by this point.

Commissioners and NESC discussed again the need for generators at PS’s #1 & #7.  Commissioners asked NESC of the cost savings from power outage induced non-contract work that might be saved if we installed them.  Taylor advised NESC keeps records in such a way that they could review past outage costs and would provide to commissioners an estimate of likely cost savings from the generators.

Commissioners reminded NESC of importance of getting our data input into RAVE system in order to improve community communication.  NESC agreed to check with their admin staff and let us know asap when they would have data input completed.  

It was agree by Epstein & Kelley that we’d follow up the monthly meeting with a conference call (including the treasurer) to approve the pump 7B expenses once NESC forwarded the new bids  based on the 50k gal/minute pump size spec, and to go through the treasurer’s report in more detail. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:30pm.
























7/15/20 Intra-meeting Follow-Up Tasks Resulting From Meeting


Taylor:
· Request rebids for pump 7B work based on feedback from Horizons that the well pump being installed should be same as the other pumps at that wells associated with the pump station.  Taylor had bids for bigger pumps, thus the need to request re-bids.  Taylor to supply updated bids to commissioners asap so the commissioners can hold a voice vote intra-meeting to authorize the work.
· Begin raw water fluoride testing on all the PS #7 wells for the next 3 months.
· Send asap the copies of invoices for expenses associated with the July invoice.  Invoice copies to be required part of monthly operator’s report going forward.
· Advise Kelley asap when NESC admin would be ready to go live with RAVE for the contact data sent in as of the meeting date.
· Analyze non-contract work expenses required by outages that could potentially be eliminated if we installed generators at PS’s #1 & #7

Howard & Nick:
· Calculate and send out the refreshed Gunstock Inn water bill

Norm:	
· Continue to work on new by-laws

Jack:
· Contact Gilford DPW to review the Alpine, Leisure and River road paving timing, and determine how we can better coordinate with town in advance (9-12 months) of paving projects in the Acres.
· Contact Jon Warzocha to question if the lawn watering restriction had compromised the demand analysis versus history.
· Write up minutes.












Minutes from 7/24/20 Follow-up Conf Call with Commissioners and Treasurer & Other Actions
Present on call:  Nick Sceggell, Norm Silber, Howard Epstein, Jack Kelley

· On 7/19/20 the commissioners agreed to remove the mandatory landscape watering ban and move to a voluntary one based on improved rainfall and discussions about the recent engineering report about well yields.
· On 7/24/20 conf call we reviewed financials with treasurer Nick Sceggell who could not make the monthly meeting 7/15/20 and evaluated the funds likely available for capital improvement if PS5 is shut down with no need to decommission or if the well is required to be upgraded.  We also discussed the future needs for bringing PS1 up to code over time.
· Commissioners discussed updated quotes for replacing the pump/motor and associated infrastructure on well 7B.  It was agreed we’d seek some additional information from NESC, and Howard would consult with Premier Pump to get a 3rd party evaluation of the equipment specs as last presented by Capital Well and Gilford Well & Pump.
· Discussed recent grant application submissions and Nick advised he would follow up with DES to see where the process stood.  Qualifying for a grant would be meaningful as the sums are large and the interest rates very low, which would help GAVWD get a jump on capital improvements (voluntary and regulatory required).

